
 

NEMOA Annual Meeting 3-13-24 

Meeting was called to order after dinner at 6:30pm by Wayne Simoni  

Old Business 

• We are on the 3rd year of our contract with HCPS.  

o The fees for the 24-25 school year are Varsity - $88 and JV - $76 per official. 

o Each sport VP can negotiate their fees for independent and non-HCPS contracts. 

• The last NEMOA Board meeting was 1-24-24. 

o The Board set the annual compensation for officers for the nbext year: 

▪ Treasurer and Assignors – no change. 

▪ Secretary – changed to $300 annually. This was reduced since it is split 

responsibilities with the webmaster. 

▪ Webmaster – no change. 

▪ Interpreters – no change. 

Treasurers Report – Attached 

• NEMOA finances are healthy and all bills have been paid. 

• Interpreters fee shows $500. It is actually $900 as football paid the interpreter directly. 

• The baseball and softball assignor is the same person. 

• The secretary fee was changed last year. 

New Business 

• The NEMOA website was hacked by someone claiming a copyright infringement on one of our 

training documents. Wayne is working with an “ethical hacker” that he knows personally to 

password protect our documents. 

• Updates to the Bylaws or Articles of Incorporation – No changes submitted. 

• Elections – VP and Treasurer positions are up for re-election. The VP position is currently empty 

as former VP, Wayne has stepped up into the role of President. 

o Bob Hamburg ran unopposed as the VP candidate and was elected 

o Chuck Green ran unopposed as the Treasurer and was elected  

o Congrats gentlemen! 



• NEMOA Jackets and Polos 

o Football VP, Brian Watson, spearheaded the opportunity to purchase jackets and polo 

shirts for football. The football group has already p[icked a logo and design. The 

company has opened the ordering up to other sports within NEMOA. Sport VPs can 

choose their own design and logo. Contact Brian for more info. 

• Fee Negotiation 

o Dave Montgomery brought up the fact that we need to negotiate out contract with 

HCPS before the Board of Education meets for the 25-26 season. 

o Despite past efforts, NEMOA fees are falling short of surrounding jurisdictions. The 

Board is determined to work with HCPS to reduce this gap in the upcoming seasons. 

o The Board met briefly after the general and sport meetings and created a general plan 

to move forward with negotiations. Wayne will be meeting with Debbie Bassler to go 

over our fee requests for the future. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7pm into the individual sports. 

Respectfully submitted by Greg Yackley. 

  



 


